STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 DECEMBER 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle
 County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	1

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Mr Tyers, the land agent for a proposed housing development on the land at the top of Worton Road (on the right hand side), used this time to confirm the proposed plans and answer any related questions the PC might have.  He confirmed that the proposal was for 20 units on a 2 acre site, with a mix of 2, 3 and 4 bedroom houses.  50% of the dwellings would be affordable housing, with 25% of those being affordable rental and the other 25% being shared ownership.  There would be no social rent.  The plans are ready for pre-application if the PC is happy to support the development.  Mr Tyer said that the plans are flexible and can be changed to match village needs.  

Cllr Dyer noted that some of the gardens were quite big and asked if it would be possible for additional properties to be built on them in the future.  Mr Tyer didn’t think there would be enough space and also the properties with the larger gardens only have access via a private road.  
Cllr Meadowcroft brought up the issue of increased traffic flow on Worton Road and at the crossroads as a result of the new houses.  Mr Tyer confirmed that a traffic consultant had carried out survey and this should not be an issue.  Also, the road had been monitored to ensure the access to the estate is compliant.
Cllr Dyer asked if people from the village could be given first refusal on the affordable houses.  Mr Tyer confirmed that WODC would decide who would get the houses but assured that PC that he wanted to work with them throughout the process.  
It was noted that a village green was present on the plans.  Mr Tyer said that the green could be dedicated to the Parish Council to maintain or what is happening more often these days, is that the residents have equal shares in the area and therefore are responsible for its upkeep.

After listening to Mr Tyer, all councillors confirmed that they were happy to support the development based on the proposed plans. 
1158
To receive apologies for absence

None received.
1159
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Henderson declared an interest in point 1165 (b) – Installation of traffic mirror and dog bin. 
1160
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 21 November 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1161
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

No report had been received from Cllr Courts.  

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that he and Stagecoach Managing Director, Martin Sutton, had ridden the OurBus just that morning, to see if there could be more integration between the services.  As a result of this meeting, further ideas are being investigated.  Cllr Hudpeth mentioned the OurBus service running through Begbroke and Yarnton on the way to Oxford Parkway.  Currently these villages have not got a link to Kidlington, so ways are being looked at as to utilise this service further.  Also possibilities being investigated into travel fares for bus travel and train travel to London for a possible price of £8.

Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Hudspeth whether the proposed Unitary Council would make a big difference.  Cllr Hudspeth said that if there was a saving of over £20m on back office staff, more money could be spent on services and there could be a reduction in council tax.

1162
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


No correspondence.

 
1163
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Speed data - PCSO Jones had been sent the speed data from the survey carried out on 
North Street.  He had responded by saying that mobile speed units would target North 
Street at the ‘peak’ times highlighted in the results.  


- Village Christmas tree event – It was estimated that over 450 people turned out for the 
Christmas tree switch on, which exceeded all expectations.  The night was a huge success; 
however, there were some learnings to take from the evening, such as how to manage the 
queue for the hog roast.  It was agreed that a separate meeting to discuss the event in 
more detail would be beneficial.  Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that Mr Hopcroft had offered 
the barn again for next years’ Christmas tree event and a tree promised from the Mr & Mrs 
Fleming.  The only uncertainty was whether the field where the tree was positioned would 
be available again.  The tree was due to be taken down on 6th January.   



RESOLVED


THAT, a separate meeting would be held to discuss the event in more detail on Tuesday 
10th January at 7.30pm.  
During the recent finance meeting, the need to repair the bench along North Street, overlooking the field where the Christmas tree was discussed.  The clerk was asked to contact Martin Probbitts to ask for a quote to repair the damage.  The clerk confirmed a quote had been received from Mr Probbitts for £30.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the quote would be accepted.  This was agreed by all Councillors.
1164 
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


No matters. 
1165
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson had little to report but did confirm that the library was being used by classes on a regular basis.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





The traffic mirror in Church Lane has been installed, as has the new dog bin in 


Holliers Crescent.  Both items were installed by Andrew Henderson Ltd at a cost of 

£100.  The clerk was asked to contact WODC to add the dog bin to their emptying 

schedule.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the payment of £100 would be made to Andrew Henderson Ltd for 


installation.  This was agreed by all Councillors, except Cllr Henderson.  


A resident has reported a potential trip hazard on the footpath just before the 


entrance to the playing field from Holliers Crescent.  Cllr Henderson agreed to have 

a look at the area and report back at the next meeting.  


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton informed the meeting that the Playing Fields had recently received a 
grant for £33,000 to help towards updating the heating and lighting in the memorial 
hall.  Total cost of the update was going to be £49,000.  Trevor Payne had secured 
the grant.  
1166
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- Half Acre Hopcrofts Holt Steeple Aston – Refurbishment of existing detached outbuilding to 
include raising of roof height to create first floor.


There were no objections to the above application.
1167
Finances 


(a) 
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting, including setting precept for 

2017/18



The financial regulations had been updated and agreed to be adopted.  The budget 

was reviewed in order to set the precept for 17/18.  It had been agreed that the 


precept would remain at £16,000.  The clerk had received a letter from HMRC PAYE, 

requesting that future PAYE payments were made electronically.  Cllr Giles agreed to 

contact the bank to discuss setting up a Direct Debit.  The Christmas tree event was 

discussed, during which it was agreed to reimburse Cllr Carter-Windle a third of the 

printing costs associated to the posters and £20.00 toward the float for the pig 


roast.  


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



November 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 19 Dec 2016 




Village flower box planning, Eric Probbitts = £250.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed
1168
To receive items for next agenda

Christmas tree review

Village music festival
1169
AOB
1170
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 January 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
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  Signed .............................................


